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Morag Bull

Secretary, Tennis Tayside

19 Kincarrathie Crescent

Perth

PH2 7HH

Telephone: 01738 441975

E-mail: jsmj.bull@btinternet.com

        Annual General Meeting

26 September 2010
1.  Presentation of Awards:-

Most Promising Junior:  Sophie Dodds (David Lloyd)
George Stewart Award:  Andrew Steeves (Kinnoull)
Presentation of Junior League Winners:

Super League

Arbroath 1
Div 1


St Andrews 1
Div 2


Duffus 1
Div 3


Anstruther
Presentation of Senior League Winners:



Ladies


Gents


Henderson Vase
Div 1

Kinnoull 1

St Andrews 1

Kinnoull 1
Div 2

Perth 1
                           Perth 1  

Perth 1 
Div 3

Montrose 1 

Montrose 1  

Montrose 1
Div 4

Wormit 1         
             Wormit 1

Scone 2
Div 5

Broughty Ferry 2
 Lundin Sports                Kinross 2
Div 6

Tayport       

Montrose 2             
Winter League:    Div A :   ?


      Div B:   ?


      Div C:   ?
Scottish Cup   Ladies:   Kinnoull ?        Men:   St Andrews ?
2.  Present :

Office Bearers and Board Members:

C Allison
 President (Chairman) & League Secretary for Gents


M J Bull
 Secretary & League Secretary for Ladies and Henderson Vase

R Paulton
 Treasurer
I Conway
 External Affairs
W Duff

 League Secretary for Juniors

D Gibson
 Board Member

 

M Logan
 Board Member      


R Alston
 Board Member              

J Mayglothling   Board Member



A Hill                 Board Member 
Club Representatives:
G Stewart – Kinnoull



     Elaine Hunter, Stewart Reid  – Broughty Ferry
A Barnett – Craigmuir


                  Gail Nelson – Kinross
Alan Nairn, Eileen Dunbar – Perth

     Graeme Newton - Montrose
Jan Fairlie – Arbroath



     Mandy Strachan, Richard Tough - Tayport
     
David Bateman – St Andrews


     Ken Campbell  – Crieff

Gary Straiton – Darnhall 
Frances Hunter, Dorothy McKellican, Margaret Welch - Maulesbank

Apologies:  
J Morrison – Board




Morag Hambleton - Board

A Doig – Duffus




Jean Stevenson – Montrose  

Jack Meiland – Wormit




Helen Bell - Maulesbank

N Hislop – Honorary Life Member


W MacDonald - Honorary Life Member
M Bull announced to the meeting that she had had notification that W Craig, Hon Life Member, had died in March 2009.  C Allison welcomed K McRae, Tennis Scotland’s new Tennis Development Manager to the Meeting.
3.  Minutes of 2008 AGM and Matters Arising:
A Barnett  proposed that the Minutes, with no amendment, were accepted, M Logan seconded.  There were no Matters Arising.
4.  2009 Annual Report:

The Annual Report was distributed at the meeting.  The Treasurer proposed that there was no increase in affiliation fees for the next year, this was agreed by the meeting.  C Allison informed the meeting that the LTA affiliation fees would be based on a per court charge for 2011.  A Barnett asked if they would be taking into account that blaes courts were not playable all year round.  I Conway said that that would not be the case.  K McRae  made the point that court based charges meant that it would no longer be the case that there was an impact on Junior development as there had always been the contradiction that more members meant higher affiliation fees which had been counter productive.
5.  Information requirement for Membership types and data:

C Allison also informed the meeting that in future Tennis Tayside would be asking for a list of members, their postcodes, membership category and year of birth as hard evidence was required by the LTA, Tennis Scotland as well as Tennis Tayside in order to analyse the level of tennis activity in each geographical area so that development and funding can be better targeted.  The information detail would not be used outside TT.  A Nairn suggested that TT register with the Data Protection Regulator. – this was agreed as a good idea.
6.  Confirmation of 2008 / 9 Office Bearers & Members:

Rotation has now been agreed and the first stage has been put in place as follows:-


President :  C Allison (due to retire 2010)


Director of External Affairs:  I Conway (due to retire 2010)


Vice President:  J Morrison (due to retire 2010)


Secretary:  M Bull (due to retire 2010)

Member:    D Gibson (due to retire 2010)


Treasurer:  R Paulton due to retire 2009 – offered himself for re-election

Member:    R Alston due to retire 2009 – offered herself for re-election

Member:    W Duff due to retire 2009 – offered himself for re-election

Member:    D Hunter (due to retire 2009, not standing for re-election)

             Member:    J Mayglothling due to retire 2009 – offered herself for re-election

2 vacant Member positions
All Members who had offered themselves for re-election were re-elected unanimously.  M Bull reported that A Hill, Anstruther and Lundin Sports, had put herself forward as a Member prior to the AGM, she was seconded by J Mayglothling.  D Gibson proposed M Logan, Crieff, with IC seconding him.  Both were unanimously elected.  CA told the meeting that there was still a vacancy and that it would be very useful to the balance of the Board if there was a Member who came from the Dundee area.  No other nominations were made. (Subsequent to the AGM Morag Hambleton, Craigmuir, volunteered and was accepted onto the Board).
7.  Date of next AGM: 

Sunday, 26th September, 2010, time and venue to be confirmed later.
8.  ACOB:

Kirsty McRae gave a short talk on where she saw her main areas of challenge to be: –

 Clubs – encouraging Clubmark for all

 Tournaments – getting more run and more juniors entering

 Schools – establishing links with local clubs
Clubmark – IC said that there were 5 clubs in the Tennis Tayside area which now had Clubmark, another 4 were close to getting it.  He said that in future only clubs which had Clubmark would get funding and free insurance from the LTA and that meant that we had to redouble our efforts to help and encourage the smaller clubs.
Duration of matches – the representatives from St Andrews asked that the AGM consider reducing the length of the League matches and suggested a 9.30pm finish for all matches, mens and ladies.  It was pointed out that a couple of surveys had already been undertaken and each time had reported back that at least two thirds of individuals and clubs wanted to continue in the existing format.  J Green pointed out that with some of the distances that were travelled players want to have a decent length of match.  

A Burnett pointed out that the Rules allowed for matches being curtailed.  MB made the point with regard to the draw being for three rounds rather than for two rounds.  CA said that the League Secretaries would review the Rules again prior to next season and asked that all clubs read the Rules carefully.
Proposed by:





Seconded by:

…………………………………………….                …………………………………

Date: ……………………………                                Date: …………………..
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